
 

 

 

May 2024 
September Staffing 

Dear Parents/Carers,  
We are writing to update you on classes and teachers for September 2024. 
All our teachers have taught in their year groups for a little while now, and so in September we are having 
a change!  
Our classes for the academic year 2024/2025 will be: 
 

• Class R (Reception): Miss Appleyard 

• Class 1 (Year 1 and Year 2): Miss Moran 

• Class 2 (Year 3 and Year 4): Miss Smith  

• Class 3 (Year 5 and Year 6): Mrs Holland  
 
The teachers are excited to get to know their new classes more and we will be having lots of opportunities 
for this after half term to give everyone plenty of time to build relationships and feel confident about the 
transition. One lovely thing about our small school and our extra-curricular clubs is that staff do know all 
our pupils quite well already. Our teachers will also be working together to share information and plan for 
their new classes.  
There will be informal opportunities for you to chat to your child’s new class teacher at our PTA Summer 
Fair and our Sports Day and you are always welcome to chat to them at the beginning and end of the 
school day as well.  
For pupils with SEND, there will be a letter coming out with the opportunity for you to make an 
appointment with their new class teacher nearer to the end of term to discuss their one-page profile for 
September.  
It is really helpful for children if parents/carers talk positively about new changes, such as moving class or 
getting a new class teacher, and support them to feel confident and prepared. There are some great top-
tips for supporting children with change here 
Mrs Kennedy will still be with us too, working across Calder Primary again. We will also continue to have 
specialist teachers from Calder High as well. 
If you have any questions in the meantime, please do get in touch.  
 
Yours Sincerely, 

K.Lambert 

Mrs K Lambert 
Primary Headteacher  

https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbeebies/grownups/helping-children-deal-with-change

